
WEST LAMPETER TOWNSHIP
PARK & RECREATION BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
February 2, 2022

CALL TO ORDER- 7:03 p.m. In attendance were members Dustin Knarr, Steve McClune, Kevin 
Turner and Suzanne Ranck. Township Manager Dee Dee McGuire and Assistant Township 
Manager Amanda Hickman were also in attendance.

MINUTES- January meeting minutes were voted on. Suzanne Ranck made a motion to approve. 
Kevin Turner seconded the motion.

PUBLIC INPUT PERIOD- None

VILLAGE PARK UPDATE- All of the local sports groups have reserved the fields for the 2022 
season, and the ASA/USA of PA organization has already reserved the ball fields for two 
tournaments in 2022.

SUBDIVISION AND LAND DEVELOPMENT PLANS- Amanda presented the LS school plan for the 
new building on that campus.  This plan is working its way through the approval process now. 
She also presented the updated sketch plan for the Parkside development and answered 
questions from the Board.  The Parkside plan is in the beginning stages of approval and the 
Parks Board will see it again as the developers continue to process the plan. 

PARK UPDATES- A final design for the Willow Street Park is expected to be completed in 2022.

PARK ENRICHMENT- Amanda showed the Board several pictures of movie nights and other 
events that she had planned and implemented in the community where she used to be 
employed.  The members decided to try one event this year to evaluate attendance and general
interest in Township sponsored events at the Village Park.
It was decided that we should host a movie night on a Friday evening in June.  Everyone agreed 
that it should be kept fairly simple with the movie being shown following some events such as a
corn hole tournament, face painting, balloon animals, and other low key activities.
Dee Dee will contact the YMCA to see if they would like to participate. Dustin will contact the 
booster clubs for the lacrosse and soccer clubs, and Dee Dee will contact the baseball 
organization to see if they would be interested in having a stand/table at the event to sell food 
as a fund raiser.
Dustin and Steve will look into the possibility of LS students helping/participating as a part of 
their public service requirement for the high school.

OTHER BUSINESS- None



ADJOURNMENT- Steve McClune motioned for the meeting to be adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
Suzanne Ranck seconded the motion. All approved and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Dee Dee McGuire on behalf of Lauren Herr




